
Cable Board Meeting  
May 28, 2025 
4:00 PM 
 
Roll Call: All present 
 
President Joe Glowacki calls the cable board meeting to order. Clint Brown motioned to accept 
the meeting minutes from April.  
 
New Business is presented by Director John Pause. Celebration In The Ville lights and sound 
ran on the new stage. Everything seemed to run smoothly on Market Street Plaza. The new 
weatherbug send to WTHR is going to be their main live view of Connersville. The high quality 
cameras will not only help market our town with WTHR but will be useful for the police 
department and security. Various discussions then took place about the technology of Market 
Square Plaza. It’s designed to be accessible for video and sound. The lights are safe to be 
outdoors and will be taken down and stored for the winter. The goal is to bring people downtown 
by having multiple events with live bands.  
 
Income Report: John explains new state laws that will cut 20% of our funding. Next year when 
the law goes into effect our income will drop down to $70,000. Current cash balance is $169,519 
with a total of $336,928 available. Sam Harvey motions to accept the budget and Clint Brown 
seconds. All in favor.  
 
Old Business: 30 days until the new law comes into effect. There are still plenty of boards who 
have not reached out or accepted the offer for TV3 to take over this responsibility. The School 
Corporation has now reached out and accepted. There were other various discussions on how 
townships and the county can handle the funding for this. TV3 is not trying to force people to 
comply but they are aware of the consequences if this is not done and they want to allow people 
the opportunity to get ahead of it.  
 
Clint Brown motions to adjourn. Sam Harvey seconds.  
 
Meeting adjourned.  
 
 
 


